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June, 2015

Protecting and Preserving Freedom for America’s Wild Horses

Dear Friend,

What a beautiful (almost summer) morning I’m enjoying as I look out on the fields we planted. We got just enough 
rain for them to mature! It is my favorite time of day. I am so very grateful for all that is good in our lives. 

We’re looking forward to a busy summer here at the Wild Horse 
Sanctuary and are thrilled to have six interns here from as far away 
as Michigan. These young people pay their own transportation expense 
AND dedicate their entire summer to helping us. We are happy to provide 
a setting for them to learn about wild horses and burros, wildlife here 
at the Sanctuary, the environment, ranch operations, and conservation, 
as well as team building and guest relations (just to name a few) in 
exchange for sharing themselves with us! Many former interns tell us 
that their experience at the Sanctuary helped them tremendously in their 
education and career decisions and was an experience of a lifetime. All 
of the interns this summer are quite handy with horses, which is nice 
because we will have lots of help gentling yearlings to prepare them for 
adoption. Among the myriad of daily chores, there are miles of fencing 
to maintain and repair and miles of horse trails to trim so that our guests 
will be safe and comfortable when they join us on trail rides. Of course, 
everything we do here is so our resident wild horses and burros will 
have a safe home far into the future. 

Our Annual Open House and 
Benefit is scheduled Saturday, 
August 15. It’s our annual fund 
and friend raiser and a really fun day with live music, wild horse viewing, 
kid’s crafts and games, demonstrations, and a vendor fair. (Volunteers 
make this event possible, too! If you’d like to help with the Open House, 
please give us a call or send an email). We have raffle tickets for sale 
with beautiful and useful prizes! This year, we are featuring an ALL 
MUSTANG parade, which will allow guests to see how beautiful and 
versatile the mustangs can be as companions and riding partners. I hope 
you are able to join us! 

We’ve come to rely very heavily on volunteers, whether they are serving 
as guides on trail rides, hosting camp, maintaining the grounds and 
facilities or greeting guests in the visitor center, each plays a vital role in 
the successful operation of the Sanctuary. How heartwarming it is to see 
the number of volunteers grow to meet the ever increasing need here. I 
truly appreciate everyone who contributes their time and talent, whether 
it be a few hours each week or month, or an entire summer. What a “team” 
we’ve become! 

Our team of  summer interns heads out for a 
day of clearing trails.

Fun for all ages at our Annual Open House.

Protecting and Preserving Freedom for America’s Wild Horses

Dear Friend,

	 What an uncertain and unprecedented time  
we all are living in. Our sincerest hope is that you 
and your family have been able to escape the 
Covid-19 that has wreaked havoc on the world. As 
the country went into lock down, though it pained 
us greatly, we had to lock the Sanctuary’s gates to 
visitors and to our treasured volunteers for the first 
time in our history. Our spring trail rides were  
cancelled. Thankfully, the majority of our guests 
were able to reschedule for the fall, hopeful that life 
will attain normalcy by then.

	 Sadly, also due to the uncertainties we all face, 
we will not have our 2020 open house. We look 
forward to the time when we once again can share 
the beauty of our horses with visitors and weekend 
riders, and are able to host our events.

	 On a positive note, our office administrator 
is working from home and our ranch maintenance 
worker, is focused on the Sanctuary’s 14 miles of 
perimeter fence, allowing both of them to continue 
working during the shutdown. Checking and repairing 
fences after winter storms, and strengthening the 
older sections of fence, is critical work. Much of our 
fence line is in extremely steep, rocky, brushy terrain 
and can be accessed only on foot. This is important, hard work – not to mention a great way to stay 
socially distant!

We are fortunate that our resident volunteers have shouldered whatever tasks have been necessary 
to take care of the daily feeding and other necessary upkeep.

	 So—while the world grapples with the pandemic, the horses here continue their lives blissfully 
unaware of the crisis. Thinking of the resiliency of nature and the wild horses helps me stay optimistic. 
I hope that you are able to stay positive. It is one way to fight a foe like this virus.

	 We shared with you in a previous letter our commitment to neutering all of our resident 
stallions. Most of our established bands are no longer having foals. Yet, with 5,000 rugged acres to 
call home, there are a few stallions that do not come to our normal feed grounds where we can “feed 
them into” corrals for handling. Antonio is a stallion who grew up on the northwest corner of the 
sanctuary and was somewhat of a recluse with his harem. Eventually we were able to feed him into 
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July, 2020

Rob makes sure all fences are safe.



an area that allowed us to make him available for surgery. He 
will still have his family, but he will not be making babies 
anymore!  We will continue to alter all males as we are able. 

	 I look forward to the time when it is safe for you to  
visit.Until then, I hope that knowing the horses are safe and 
well cared for will give you something to feel good about 
during this trying time.

	 The economic downturn has affected us here, as I fear it 
may have affected you – yet in all our 40 years, the horses have 
never missed a meal thanks to caring people like you. I have 
always trusted and had faith in your caring support. Thank 
you in advance for whatever you can do to help us keep the 
horses fed.

You are our hero – please be safe and share something positive with whoever you can.

Looking forward to happier trails.

Warm regards,

Dianne Nelson
Co-Founder

Protecting and Preserving Freedom for America’s Wild Horses

Wild Horse Sanctuary Contribution and Order Form
Name______________________________________________________

Address____________________________________________________

City_______________________________________________________

State_____________           Zip__________________________________

Email______________________________________________________

Phone______________________________________________________

 

 

Please Make checks payable to the Wild Horse Sanctuary  •  Mail to: P.O. Box 30 Shingletown, CA 96088
You may donate or purchase merchandise through our website: www.wildhorsesanctuary.org

Contributions are tax deductible #95-3611770

 

 

Yes, I want to help!
Enclosed is my check for:
___$50 to feed one unsponsored
horse for one month
___$150 to feed one unsponsored 
horse for 3 months
___$500 to feed one unsponsored 
horse for a full year
___ $75 for 1 mineral supplement tub
___ $55 for 1 dewormer block
___ $15ea. for calendar (includes S&H) 

Antonio won’t be making babies anymore.


